Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, May 8, 2009

1:00-2:30pm, T-750

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Evelyn Lord, David Mitchell, Kathy Williamson

Guest: Linda Sanford

 1. Meeting Dates for rest of semester were confirmed: The last scheduled meeting is on May 22.
2. Updates
Leads: Cheli has had 2 meetings with leads since the last LAC. In general, they found that face-to-face meetings brought the best responses, but expressed frustration with faculty who failed to respond or even outright refusal to participate. 

This led to a discussion of what if anything we could do to force participation. As a cte., we have no ‘teeth’ or any legal basis to force the issue – it’s not in anyone’s contract. What we can do is make it clear that assessment is a mandate of accreditation. Deans could hold departments accountable, rather than individuals. If we put assessment into a field of the Unit Plans, which are used for budgetary allotments, the issue might get through to some. If new programs are being considered, we could emphasize the need for assessment as a means of justification. Rather than a stick, the ‘carrot’ approach was preferred. Some suggestions: rewards to individuals who participate and complete the cycle, reward assessment projects that make a big impact, keep up the dialogues, start an assessment blog for reporting on ongoing assessments like Eng. 1A …

There should be some recognition or acknowledgement of participation AND nonparticipation by departments (and individuals?)

Student Services: Nothing new to report at this date

Data Entry Person: The data entry position has been hired and is currently in the process of entering SLO data.

Philosophy Statement: The draft went to College Council on 5/7. There were 2 minor changes suggested, which we have accepted, and the cte. accepted to go ahead with the revised version. 

3. Wrap-up Event:

We are planning a Retreat on June 2 & 3 in F170, which will be a combination of tutoring and working sessions. On the agenda: TaskStream entry, assessment, tallying/interpreting results, discussion of results.

4. Institutional Outcomes:

We went over our brainstorming results from the 4/10/09 meeting.

We looked at BCC’s IOs and found that they resembled our GE outcomes, and actually, found that a majority of institutions skipped the GE outcomes and used what we set up as GE outcomes for their IOs. 

Laney needs to draft a set of IOs that are more general than our GE outcomes, and in addition, address areas not in the GE arena, yet are a significant part of our college life.

Linda offered to bring in some examples from other schools.

We should add questions on the Unit Plan form regarding assessment, even if it’s not required by the district.

GE outcomes: Our plan was reiterated:

Fall 2009 – Assess the Math GE outcome

Fall 2009- Social sciences develop a rubric

Spring 2009 –assess the social sciences GE outcome.

Idea brought up: have more than one person in the SLO coordinator position – maybe 3 at a time, to reduce risk. (What if something happens to the one person?)

We need more professional development days – they get taken over by too many other things.

